
ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Allotment Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 7thth March 2017 at 7.30pm at the Parish Council Centre.

PRESENT:	Councillor’s K. Hanmer, M. Hanmer and J. Thompson

16/269 Election of a Chairman

RESOLVED – to elect Cllr. J. Thompson as Chairman.

16/270 Apologies 

RESOLVED to accept the apologies of Councillor D. Plant due to illness.  

16/271 Disclosable Pecuniary Interests

There were no declarations of interest in any item specified on the agenda.

16/272 To consider Tenancy Charges from 1st April 2017 – 31st March 2018

The Clerk gave an update on annual tenancy rates charged by other local Parish Councils which were higher than the rate currently being charged, but Councillors Mrs K. Hanmer and M. Hanmer expressed concerns that will increases in Council tax payments and utility bills some residents will be hit hard by increases and recommended that the rate remained the same for the next financial year.

RESOLVED – not to increase the annual tenancy charge of 10p per square metre standard rate and 05p per square metre concessionary rate for the coming year, but the rate will increase to 12p per square metre standard rate and 7p per square metre concessionary rate from April 2018.  The Clerk was instructed to advise the Allotment Committee.

16/273 Any Items of Information  

a)	The Clerk informed the committee that the waiting list for available plots was out of date and some residents were still on the list from 2004.  The Clerk will write to residents on the list to see if they are still interested in having a plot.

b)	Councillor M. Hanmer was concerned at the number of visits from a pest control company to the allotments and asked the Clerk to find out details of any contract in place with the Parish Council.

16/274 Date of the Next Meeting

The next meeting will be arranged at the AGM in May.

The meeting closed at 7.50pm.



Signed………………………………………			Date…………………………
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